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EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

6/12 Ken Clemens 

6/19 Bob Walker 

6/26 jerry Quinn 

7/3 Ted Tabayoyong 

7/10 Dave Denzer 

7/17 Jack Wiltrakis 

7/24 Al Bouckaert 

7/31 Jack Schaefers 

 

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 
- Fred Lagos opened the meeting with a rosary 

at 7:30 p.m. 

   - There were several corrections desired for 

the April General Meeting minutes. 

   - Rich Lacaille suggested that, in the 

newsletter, the title of the meeting minutes 

should include the date of the meeting. 

   - All officers should receive the meeting 

minutes, not just the Grand Knight and 

Newsletter editor. 

   - Several thank you notes were read. 

   - Knight of the Year award was given to Vince 

Vogelgesang.  Not only had he meticulously 

recorded all of our finances, but he took on the 

baseball & foot ball pools, as well as other 

items.  Congrats to Vince!!! 

   - Officer Installation Dinner will be June 26th 

(Monday). 6 p.m. Mass & Dinner - possibly at 

Pasta House. 

   - Monday 5/15 - PSR picnic.  We will cook & 

serve food.  Serve about 6:30 p.m. 

   - Saturday 5/20 is the next Bingo.  Team B is to 

work it.  

   - Sunday 5/21 is Donut Sunday 

   - Sam Malik need some help with picking up 

supplies. Call More Than Coffee for details. 

  - The list of 2017-2018 officers was read.  No 

other nominations were made. 

 

- Grand Knight  Rich Lacaille   

- Deputy Grand Knight  Steve Lane 

- Chancellor     Ron Harmon  

- Treasurer  Vince Vogelgesang 

- Recorder     Gene Hanneke  

- Advocate    Matt Lacaille 

- Warden     John Hoffmann  

- 3 Year Trustee   Fred Lagos 

- 2 Year Trustee   Alan Thome  

- 1 Year Trustee   Ray Brune 

- Inside Guard    John Wiltrakus 

- Outside Guard   Vince Daus 

   - Sunday 5/14 is the next food drive 

- Joe Strange - spoke about the Anniversary 

Dinner.  He received thank you notes from a 

variety of people.  The State Deputy gave us a 

25th Year Award. 

- Vince Vogelgesang - gave the treasurer report.  

He mentioned that the next installment 

donation for the Special Olympics will be made. 

   - We discussed the Walter Batz Family 

Activity.  Decided to postpone till later. 

-Jim Chappuis - gave the financial secretary 

report of receipts and expenses. 
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- Tom Wardenburg - 5/24 is the next Holy Spirit 

Assembly meeting. 7 p.m. in Holy Infant lower 

cafeteria. 

   - 5/13 is the next Felice Cuores dance 6:15 

p.m. 

   - 4/21-23 was the State Convention.  Tom 

reported that they covered various anti-

abortion issues and laws. 

- Steve Lane - 5/11 will be a First Degree 

Ceremony at St. Joseph Church. 

   - Spoke about how many showed up for the 

1st 2nd & 3rd degree ceremonies recently. 

   - 6/13 will be a 1st Degree Ceremony at Holy 

Infant. 

- Jim Rolwes - 6/17 is Corpus Christi celebration.  

Food cost will be split with the Men's Club. 

- Bob Brossette - 4/19 was the St Peter & Paul 

dinner for homeless men.  Next will be 7/19. 

We voted to give $250 to cover the food. 

   - 5/20 is the next Bingo.  Team B is on duty.  

50/50 & Tips donation - see below. 

- Joe Strange - brought up that MOPS has had to 

hire sitters to watch the children during the 

8:30 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. Masses.  We discussed 

giving the a large donation as advertising to get 

some of those fathers to join the Knights.  Joe 

mentioned we have substantial funds in our 

account and should be giving it away.  Later 

Dave Denzer stressed that idea. 

   - We voted to give the May Bingo 50/50 funds 

and Tips to them and match the proceeds up to 

$500. 

- Rich Lacaille - We have an application for K of 

C scholarship funds.  The family's adjusted 

income is $134,000, so we decided to have 

them approach the parish's Holy Infant Tuition 

Assistance program. 

- Tom Tracy - Script sales profits are down 25% 

from last year.  2016 vs 2015 profits were about 

$6,000 vs $8,000.. 

   - We discussed whether it is worth continuing 

with the program due to all the work Tom has 

to do.  $6K is about $500 per month, which is 

about Bingo's 50/50 and Tip money. 

   - Tom is supposed to sell script in the cafeteria 

Thursday, 5/11, from 7 - 9 a.m. but needs help 

because he can’t be there this week. 

- Fred Lagos - Ron Harmon asked if we could 

give some script cards to Kennedy High School 

for their senior lock-in.  These would be prizes.  

We voted to give 10 $10 cards for a total of 

$100. 

- Bob Hawkins - Gave the State Report 

- Don Alan - Regional Representative gave a 

report. 

- Steve Lane - talked about a program given out 

to attendees of KofC awards program for school 

kids at St. Clare of Assisi. 

- Ted Salvia - Tomorrow, Wednesday, 5/10, we 

will meet at the Ballwin Police station at 3:30 

p.m. to give them sandwiches, cake and drinks 

as appreciation for all they do. 

- Fred Lagos - gave a District Deputy report and 

closed the meeting at 9:10 p.m. 

-Recorder Gene Hanneke 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICER’S MEETING 
MINUTES 
 

Officers Meeting Minutes, May 23, 2017 

Opened at 7:36 with a prayer 

Discussed Officer Installation dinner, June 26.  

West Cty Lanes unavailable.  Possible locations 

Corner Pub, Pasta House at Weidman Rd, 

maybe VFW Hall. 

June 13, First Degree prior to the general 

meeting.  Candidates and team arrive 6:30. 



Rich Lacaille displayed a nice plaque to be given 

to Free Throw winners, and discussed the 

purchase of vestments, security at Bingo 

(considering Ellisville Police if Ballwin cannot 

make it) 

50/50 and tips at the June Bingo will go to 

Fischer House. 

Half of our degree team will participate in an 

Admissions Degree at Our Lady of the Pillar in 

Ladue on May 31 to help form a new council.  

Marion degree team is making up the other 

half. 

4th degree report, meeting in Lower Cafeteria 

May 24. 

 

Corpus Christi June 17 after 5:30 Mass.  Honor 

Guard requested.  Walk through will be June 14 

at 6 PM.  Hoping Ladies Auxiliary can help. 

For the National Convention in St Louis this 

year, Bob Walker suggested the councils in the 

district all pay $140 for a full page ad in the 

program.  We approved. 

Food Drive wasn’t as good this time as the last 

drive we held.  No specifics were recorded. 

Vince V and Joe Strange bought 2 giant coolers 

for $145.70. 

Closed with a prayer at 8:40 PM 

BINGO  

May bingo again was one of the largest for 

May ever, with almost 190 players!  $600 

was raised through the tips and 50/50 for 

the Holy Infant MOPS.  Next Bingo is June 

10th. 

 

DINNER WITH BALLWIN 

POLICE 

Last month a number of our Council 

delivered sandwiches, snacks and a cake to 

the Ballwin Police.  As always they are very 

grateful for our support. 

THANK YOU! 

I would like to thank those who voted for 

me as the Knight of the Year.   I am very 

honored, and was very surprised when 

GK Fred Lagos told me.   I do enjoy 

working with all of my Brother Knights 

and Ladies in our council, and have 

every intention of continuing to help as 

much as I can.    We always find a way 

to have fun during our events, no matter 

how busy we get.   I feel blessed  that 

God allowed me to land in the midst of 

such a great group of loyal men, and 

women.       

Vivat Jesus.     

Vince Vogelgesang, Treasurer. 

JUNE CALENDAR 

6/10 BINGO! 

6/13 GENERAL MEETING WITH FIRST 

DEGREE PRIOR TO MEETING 

6/17 CORPUS CHRISTI 

6/26 OFFICER’S INSTALLATION DINNER 

6/27 OFFICER’S PLANNING MEETING 


